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COMMENT

Well, here it is! A Summer Newsletter (just what you've always wanted)
to add to your pile of reading for these warm summer evenings.

First on the agenda, may we offer heartiest congratulations to all new
graduates of the Library Technology program at Lakehead University.
Pauline Doiron, Fat Folk, Mary Jane Park, Roxanne Wilson, Man Ying Wong,
Gail Zablotny, Deborah Andrychuk, Lynn Brohman, Corinne Symons and
Catherine Jean Maclean — welcome to the ranks.

Secondly, this summer newsletter seeks to introduce the 1901-82 exec-
utive for OALT/ABO-TBRB. Please feel free to contact any one of us if
you have ideas/complaints/sugges tions to share.

President: Judy Sennett
Co-ordinator: Kathy Deguns
Regional Director: Helen Heerema
Secre tary/Treasurer: Madeleine Landry
Membership/Mailing Person: Karen Chivers
Newsletter Editor: Annemarie Florian

Executive meetings for 1981 are tentatively scheduled as follows:
August 4; September 8; October 13; November 10; December 8.
Check with any executive member to confirm time and place when planning
to attend.

The new fee structure was published in the last newsletter (vol. 6 ,  no.
4), and one hates to dwell on such depressing topics. However, for
those among us who find special difficulty in adjusting to ever-increas-
ing prices, -- once again, loud and clear, and with conviction, ■— the
new fee structure is as follows:

Graduate member: S25.00
Associate member: 325-00
Student member: 3 7.00
Senior citizen member: 3 7.00
Institutional member: S45.00



Included with this newsletter, members will ind a copy of the
constitution for 1981-82. Many thanks to Gerry Maki at Confederation
College for underwriting the cost of the printing. It might also be
noted here that if anyone requires a copy of the OALT/ABO publications
list, they should contact any member of the executive.

It has recently been brought to our attention that a very good friend
and associate member of OALT/ABO-TBRB, Mr. Sam Alexander, has left this
vicinity for greener pastures, namely those of the Geological Survey
of Canada in Ottawa. We'd like to take this opportunity to thank Sam
for all the professional support he has lent us in the past and also
send our best wishes with him into the future.

- Annemarie Florian

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

Welcome to the "Convention Year" for the Thunder Bay Region. LaRea
and Donna have begun to make arrangements for the convention and with
help from ALL of us I am certain that we can not only maintain our
status as the Region to which most people want to return, but even
surpass our past excellence.

Naturally, the convention is going to require a great deal of our
time, but your executive is already planning workshops and speakers
for the coming year. Because of the anticipated number of convention
planning meetings, we intend to limit the number of regular meetings
and workshops this year. It is our hope that you will devote as much
of your free time as is possible to one of the convention committees.
The convention's success will depend upon your efforts.

As well, if any of you have slides depicting the work of a library
technician, I would appreciate hearing from you, so that we can con-
tribute to the Provincial slide/tape presentation to be prepared this
fall. Also, we may be calling upon you to allow us to take some photo-
graphs of you at work, in order to depict a current view of the many
and varied duties a technician can be called upon to perform.

As always, we welcome your suggestions and complaints. If you have
either, please feel free to contact me or any member of the executive
at any time.

With your help we can make this our best year ever.

- Judy Sennett

DIRECTOR'S REPORT

First on the list of Provincial news, Thunder Bay Region will be
hosting the 9th Annual Convention in May, 1932. I hope all members
will be ready and willing to volunteer some time tc this task.



The f i r s t  mee t ing  I a t t ended  as  D i r ec to r  was he ld  i n  Toron to  on  May 2 ,
1981 .  At  t ha t  t ime  a number  o f  i s sues  were  d i s cus sed .  Pau le t t e
Th ibau l t  wi? 1 comple t e  the  "Conven t ion  P rocedure s  Manua l "  by  Sep tember ,
19-81. A s l i de - t ape  p re sen t a t i on  on  l i b r a ry  t echn ic i ans  i s  be ing
p repa red  by Nancy Mack fo r  t he  1982  conven t ion .  Reg iona l  submis s ions
shou ld  be made by  Sep tember ,  1981  . Doro thy  Kew wi l l  a t t end  the  CLA
conven t ion  as  OALT/ABO's o f f i c i a l  r ep re sen t a t i ve ,  and  s e rve  as  a g roup
leade r  a t  a Sa l a r i e s  workshop .  The theme fo r  t he  LT workshop  a t  t he
CLA conven t ion  i s :  "Ra i s ing  t he  P ro f i l e  o f  t he  L ib ra ry  Techn ic i an" .

On May 15 ,  a t  CALT/ABO's conven t ion  he ld  a t  Brock  Un ive r s i t y ,  t he  Board
o f  D i r ec to r s  met  - ( a  mee t ing  con t inued  f rom May l*t) - t o  d i s cus s  some
more i n t e r e s t i ng  i s sues .  Sue  Weaver  r epo r t ed  on  the  mee t ing  o f  t he
Aa Hoc Commi t t ee  o f  Co l l eges  and Un ive r s i t i e s ,  r ega rd ing  the  gu ide l ine s
fo r  t he  educa t ion  o f  LT ' s  i n  OCAAT. She  d i s t r i bu t ed  a l i s t  o f  gene ra l
program ob jec t i ve s  and pe r fo rmance  l eve l s  expec t ed  o f  a LT g radua t e .
I have  a copy  o f  t h i s  i f  anyone  w i shes  t o  read  i t .

A l so  a t  t h i s  mee t ing ,  i t  was dec ided  to  a l l ow  OLA to  s end  t he i r  f l ye r s
wi th  ou r  news le t t e r  and t ha t  t hey  would  pay P rov inc i a l  f o r  t he  ex t r a
pos t age .  Rec ip roca l ly ,  we can  send  f l ye r s  in  OLA news le t t e r  ma i l i ngs .

Rega rd ing  t he  "P roposa l  fo r  Change" ,  ou r  r eg ion  mus t  submi t  a po in t -by -
po in t  d i s cus s ion  o f  the  p roposa l  to  the  Board o f  D i r ec to r s  by the  f a l l
o f  1981 .  Alp r eg iona l  submis s ions ,  w i l l  o t hen  be g iven  to  a commi t t ee  t o
co l l a t e  and  p repa re  a r epo r t  l o r  t he  Tyo2 conven t ion .  Hope fu l ly ,  changes
to  t he  cons t i t u t i on  w i l l  be vo t ed  on  nex t  Sp r ing .  As a r eg ion ,  we
wi l l  be ho ld ing  ano the r  mee t ing  to  d i s cus s  the  "P roposa l  fo r  Change"
in  Sep tember .

Fo r  you r  i n fo rma t ion ,  t he  P rov inc i a l  T reasu re r ' s  bank ba lance  as  o f
May 15 ,  1981 , was $1 ,692 .09 .

As you r  new Di rec to r  fo r  the  coming  yea r ,  I r eques t  t ha t  you  p l ea se
come fo rward  w i th  any  ques t i ons  o r  conce rns  you may have  abou t  OALT/ABO
on  the  P rov i  . c i a l  o r  Reg iona l  l eve l .  I c an  be r eached  a t  home,  623 -
9560 ,  o r  a t  work ,  Confede ra t i on  Co l l ege  Resou rce  Cen t r e ,  C i r cu l a t i on
Depa r tmen t ,  t-7 5~621 9 .

Have a p l ea san t  summer!

He len  Heerema


